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June, 2019

Hello! Pastors, churches, and many friends!

At the time of our last letter, I was preparing to go with several men to Rwanda. God allowed us to make the trip,
and what a rewarding life trip it was. Missionary Tony Stark traveled with us to five churches that God allowed him
to start in Rwanda. We were able to win some to Christ and preach on national radio and in outdoor meetings. While
there, I had the honor to baptize a 90 year old woman in an outdoor tank at a Rwandan bush church. We also had the
opportunity to see the property that the Lord allowed us to be involved in purchasing! What a blessing!

My trip was cut short due to some issues with an irregular heart rhythm. After much prayer and for precaution's
sake, I felt it best to fly home. The doctors were able to get my heart rhythm corrected and my medicine straight, and
I was soon released from the hospital. Thank you to all who prayed for me; there were several days filled with anxiety!
Praise the Lord, I made it home, and all is beginning to get back to normal.

Not only did I have a health scare, but Dee was hospitalized on Mother's Day weekend in Port St. Lucie, Florida.
Doctors determined she was having a flare up of a past neck and back injury. Thank God she is feeling better. The
traveling we do can be exacting on the body! But what a thrill it is to us to see the change God can and will make in a life.

We have presented Victory Baptist Press to 38 different churches this year. The Lord has given 14 rolls of paper
through churches and individuals for the ministry. PRAISE BE TO OUR GOD!

God has allowed us six new supporting ministries. Our year has already taken us around the world from Africa to
Florida, Arizona, and New Mexico.

At the time of this writing, Dee and I are in flight, coming back from a full weekend in Glendale, Arizona. We
have had a wonderful weekend with Pastor Greg Hardesty of Western Hills Baptist Church. The church folks were great
hosts; they purchased two rolls of paper for the Press and blessed us by also taking us on for monthly support!

June 5 finds us on the road to begin a mission conference in Missouri. By the end of June, Lord willing, we will
take a lengthy northeastern trip into Pennsylvania, New Jersey, New York, Virginia, and then North Carolina. Please
continue to keep us in prayer.

Our ministry just finished 25,000 Spanish Bibles and has begun shipping them out. Our workers at VBP are
working daily to keep the office and presses running. There is a great and pressing need for Scripture around the world.
We thank each of you for your faithful support. It is only God's grace and your prayers and financial support that grant
us the privilege to do what we do.

We love you!
Bro. Tony and Dee
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